
April 2015 marked the culmination of the Marlington Alumni Association’s Cultivating 
Great Minds Campaign, celebrating 25 years of continued growth and excellence.  
Because of you, it was a tremendous success!  

Over the past 18 months you worked together to raise nearly $200,000 and established 
seven new scholarships- both record breaking accomplishments! Gifts from alumni, 
faculty and friends of Marlington continue to help Marlington seniors with the expenses 
of post-secondary training or college tuition. And just as importantly, your gifts will affirm 
these talented students, letting them know we expect great things as they carry the Duke 
legacy into the next generation. 

As part of Cultivating Great Minds Campaign, we encouraged a friendly competition 
between classes. Nearly 400 individuals and corporations (another record broken!) sup-
ported your alumni association. Congratulations to the class of 1961 with 15 classmates 
making gifts toward the campaign. A special thanks also to the class of 1954 with nearly 
30% of their class participating.  For a complete list of participants, (and to verify bragging 
rights!) go to www.marlingtonalumni.org and click on the Count Me In tab. 

Your MAA Board takes their responsibilities and stewardship of your gifts very seriously. 
In 2015 we received more than 60 applications and awarded 41 scholarships totaling 
$59,500- again, record-breaking accomplishments.  The scholarship committee, under 
the leadership of Clyde Lepley (’68) spent many hours reviewing, reading and evaluating 
applications to make carefully informed decisions. Their efforts ensure a fair and  
unbiased process to the most important role of your MAA. 

The past 25 years have been transformational as we grew from a fledgling  
organization to one well-positioned for the next twenty-five years. I am extremely proud 
to serve with a truly committed group of trustees and look forward to the many ways the 
MAA will continue to positively influence future generations. You have every reason to be 
proud of your MAA. 

Thank you for your continued support!

 

Vondea (Bohaychyk) Sheaffer (‘76)
 President, MAA

Thank You! You Made The Difference



In 2015 the MAA awarded 41  
scholarships totaling $59,500  
to 35 deserving students. 

The MAA Scholarship Committee eval-
uates applications, submitted anony-
mously, and makes awards based on 
various criteria unique to each scholar-
ship. Awards are given to deserving 
students who meet or exceed criteria. 

The Gerald P. Burke 
Scholarship was 
awarded to Sarah 
Bowe who plans to 
attend The Ohio State 
University to study 
Neuroscience. 

The first of four MAA 
Scholarship was 
awarded to:
Marcus Devies who 
will attend The Ohio 
State University, and 
major in Political Sci-
ence/Pre-Law.

Nathan Embaugh 
also received a MAA 
Scholarship to study 
Computer Science at 
the The University of 
Akron.

The third MAA Schol-
arship was awarded 
to Megan Luthie 
who will attend The 
Ohio State University 
majoring in Chemical 
Engineering.

Austin Wade was the 
recipeint of the final 
MAA Scholarship. 
He will study Politi-
cal Science/Pre-Law 
at The University of 
Akron.

The Marlington 
Alumni Duke Schol-
arship was awarded 
to Anna Wright who 
will attend Kent State 
University and major 
in Visual Communica-
tion Design.  

Katie Truxall received 
the Wayne and Ber-
tha McAlister Family 
Scholarship. She 
plans to attend The 
Ohio State University 
and study Political 
Science/Pre-Law.  

Two Pete Moulin 
Scholarships were 
awarded. The first to 
Clairessa Morrow who 
will attend Bowling 
Green State Universi-
ty and plans to double 
major in Criminal 
Justice and Spanish.

Jarrod Webb also re-
ceived a Pete Moulin 
Scholarship. He will 
attend Washington & 
Jefferson College to 
study Engineering.  

The first of two Rita 
Moulin Scholarships 
was given to Jillian 
Ryan who is studying 
nursing at Ashland 
University.

Sarah Weisent 
received the second 
Rita Moulin Scholar-
ship. She will attend 
Malone University and 
is undecided but is 
interested in Nursing, 
Accounting, Education 
and Finance.  

The Frank and Anna 
Carozzi Memorial 
Scholarship was of-
fered to Kasey Cowgil 
who will attend Walsh 
University and study 
either Accounting, 
Agriculture or Horti-
culture.  

Christian Oyster was 
awareded the Gor-
don Eaton Scholar-
ship and one of two 
Richard W. and An-
nabelle Bohaychyk 
Memorial Scholar-
ships. He will enroll in 
the Petroleum program at Stark State 
College.  

The second Richard 
W. and Annabelle 
Bohaychyk Memo-
rial scholarship was 
given to Sadie Viz-
zuso who will attend 
Kent State University 
of Salem and study 
Radiology.

The Lee and Carolyn 
Gabric Scholarship 
was offered to Staci 
Faverty who will at-
tend Stark State 
College to study Busi-
ness.  

The first of four 
James Krabill Schol-
arships was awarded 
to Cordell Bergert 
who will study Entre-
preneurial Business 
at The Ohio State 
University/ATI.

2015 Scholarship Awards



Savannah Frase 
received the Ford C. 
Davis Scholarship. 
She will study  
Actuarial Science at
The University of 
Akron  

The General John 
Churchill Academic 
Warrior Award was 
given to Jarrod Webb 
who is attending the 
Washington & Jeffer-
son College to study 
Engineering.

Alexandra Rodgers 
receiced the How-
ard F. and Trudy S. 
Kitzmiller Student 
Athlete Scholarship. 
She will attend The 
University of Akron 
and major in Physical 
Therapy. 

The Lexington 
Twp. Volunteer Fire 
Department Berkley 
Barker Memorial 
Scholarship was 
awarded to  Joe 
DaVolio who will 
study Criminal Justice 
at  Kent State University.

Matthew Todd  
Hoffmeyer was 
awarded the second 
Franklin L. (Butch) 
Muniz Baseball  
Scholarship. Matthew 
will be studying mar-
keting at Kent State 
University. 

Jacob Edward Jones 
received the third 
Franklin L. (Butch) 
Muniz Baseball  
Scholarship.  He 
will study marketing 
management at The 
University of Akron.

The fourth Franklin L. (Butch) Muniz 
Baseball Scholarship was awarded to 
Tony Rupert. (Picture unavailable)

Kayla Colapietro 
received the sec-
ond James Krabill 
Scholarship Kayla 
will attend Ohio State 
University/ATI and 
study Floral Design 
and Marketing.

The third James 
Krabill Scholarship 
was given to Karli 
Colins who will attend 
Ohio State University 
to study Veterinary 
Medicine.

Staci Faverty received 
the final James 
Krabill Scholarship. 
Stacey will study 
Business/Sports at  
Stark State College of 
Business.  

Breanne Bakan was 
awarded a Scott and 
Cheryl Robertson 
Scholarship. Bre-
anne will attend Kent 
State University to 
study Business. 

The second Scott 
and Cheryl Robert-
son Scholarship 
was offered to Brock 
Balderson who will 
attend Butler Univer-
sity to study Business 
and Education.  Brook 
also received the Franklin L. (Butch) 
Muniz Baseball Scholarship.

An Elizabeth  
Albright Education 
Scholarship was 
awarded to Mariah 
Shaffer who plans to 
study Early Childhood 
and Special Education 
at Malone University.

Zack Zigler receievd 
The McIntosh Family 
Scholarship. He will 
attend the University 
of Akron for Mechani-
cal Engineering and 
Foreign Language.  

Ashley Visi received 
the Ramser Scholar-
ship. She plans to 
attend Bowling Green 
State University and 
is undecided but 
considering a double 
major in Spanish and 
Chemistry.  

Both the Louise 
Bingham Memo-
rial Scholarship and 
Kimi Korleski Memo-
rial Scholarships were 
awarded to Alec Haw-
ley. Alec will attend 
Kent State University 
and study Music Technology.

Rachel Husk was 
awarded the Barbara 
Yoder Hall Memo-
rial Scholarship. 
She plans to study 
Creative Writing 
and American Sign 
Language at Bowling 
Green State University.

The Hal and Ruth 
Sweitzer Scholarship 
was awarded to Ju-
liana Trunzo who is 
attending Kent State 
University studying 
Fashion Merchandis-
ing. 

Kiersten Peterson 
received the Hastings 
Scholarship. Kier-
sten will study Nurs-
ing at The Ohio State 
University in hopes 
of becoming a Nurse 
Practitioner.

The Carol Teutsch 
Memorial Scholar-
ship was awarded 
to  Amanda Bluhm so 
that she can attend 
Bowling Green State 
University to study 
Marine Biology  
and Science.



MAA Board of Trustees Officers:
Vondea (Bohaychyk) Sheaffer (’76) , President
* Michelle (Vaughan) Bakan(’81, Vice President
Karen (Slabaugh) Humphries (’83), Secretary

Nancy (Phillips) Prueter (’72), Treasurer
William Liber (’65), Financial Advisor

Trustees 
*Sam Bacon (’54)

Frank Carozzi (’83)
*Jan Essick (’05)

Karen (Zellers) Garra (’59)
*Julie Greiner (’01) 

Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70) 
*Clyde Lepley (’68)

MaryLou (Biery) Muckley (’61) 
John Oyster (’90)

Martha (Dickerhoof) Palmer (‘77)
*Larry Ray (’78)

*Dan Tolerton (’75)
Karen (Schaffer) Vrabec (’89)

*MAA Scholarship Committee Member

MAA Welcomes New Trustee

John Oyster (’90) attended the Univer-
sity of Dayton earning a bachelor of 
science degree. After 10 years in sales, 
he entered the plastics industry where 
he is currently a partner and director of 
sales at Walton Plastics, Inc in Walton 
Hills, Ohio. John is excited to join the 
MAA Board and to further strengthen his 
roots to the Marlington School District 
and community.  He credits his upbringing for his solid work 
ethic, honesty and desire to give back.  John hopes to en-
courage young people to consider careers in manufacturing 
and to empower the next generation of leaders from MHS.  
John is happily married to Diana Berrow.  He is an avid 
golfer and enjoys many outdoor activities.

Your Marlington Alumni Association

	
  

Reunion Contacts Needed
The MAA is in need of class contact names 
for the following 
years: 1970, 1971, 
1972, 1973, 1978, 
1981, 1982, 1986, 
1987

Marlington  
Yearbooks
The Marlington Alumni  
Association frequently 
receives donations of yearbooks.  
Our goal is to maintain one copy  
from each year. We are in need of a yearbook from 2011.

We have several extra copies on sale for $25. A full list can be 
found on our website at marlingtonalumniassociation.org.

MM
13,020 alumni to date

321 largest class - 1978175 graduates from 
most recent class 2014

1989-2015 330 
scholarships = 

$498,450 1989-1999 40 
scholarships = $57,700

5 graduates in 
the smallest 
class-1927

2015 41 
scholarships = 

$59,500
1989 2 

scholarships = 
$400



Frequently Asked Questions about MAA Scholarships 
What is an endowed or named scholarship? 
Your gift is prudently invested and a portion of the earnings are used to support the scholarship. The scholarship 
is available into perpetuity because the principal is not spent. Endowed scholarships are established with gifts of 
$10,000 or more. 

Can I make pledge payments to my endowed scholarship? 
Yes, a period of 3 years past the initial donation is allowable for you and your family to fully fund your scholarship. 

How will I know who is awarded the endowed scholarship I establish? 
All families will receive an invitation to attend the annual meeting and scholarship award banquet each spring and 
you will have an opportunity to meet your recipient. In the event you are unable to attend the awards ceremony, we 
would be pleased to tell you about the winner and provide appropriate contact information. 

How do I make an additional gift to my existing scholarship? 
You may always give a gift to increase the amount of the scholarship awarded in a particular year or you may add to 
the principal amount of the endowed scholarship.  Please send your donation to the Marlington Alumni  
Association, PO Box 6001, Alliance, OH 44601.   

 How can I be involved with the selection of the scholarship awardee?   
When you establish the endowed scholarship, you will be asked to specify criteria by which the scholarship recipient 
is selected.  The Marlington Alumni Association will assist you in outlining the criteria that best reflects the wishes of 
you and your family. For those families who choose to do so, you may participate in the annual review of selected 
scholarship applications. All applications are anonymous.

Make a Donation - Make a Difference

Your Marlington Alumni Association
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On Friday, July 17, the Marlington Alumni Association 
(“MAA”) hosted its 19th annual golf outing at Tannenhauf 
Golf Course. The 9 a.m. shot gun start was the beginning 
of a beautiful day for golf, even with a few light early after-
noon showers.   

Historically the event is the organization’s largest fundrais-
er.  This year was no exception with over $12,000 raised to 
date.  A total of 116 golfers attended, with 14 of those being 
female, breaking the record set last year of eight females.  

New this year was the MAA-sponsored team of past Mar-
lington High School golf team members which consisted of 
Ean Dickerhoof, Jordan White (‘14), Emily Kuntz, and Kayla 
Hardesty. As always, the golfers enjoy breakfast, a great 

Ralph Bingham (‘61) won a set of Adams Speedline Wood and Irons with a golf bag with his whole in one! 

round of golf, and a steak dinner.  Door prizes are awarded 
as well as prizes for contest winners.  

Ralph Bingham had a hole in one on #15 and won a set of 
Adams Speedline Wood and Irons with a golf bag.   The 
prize was sponsored by Lavery Automotive who also 
sponsored their annual contest at hole #11, giving golfers 
the opportunity to win a 2015 Malibu if they make a hole-in-
one.  As yet, no one has accomplished the feat. 

Team winners were as follows:  First place with a score of 
-19 consisted of Josh Frase (‘02), Jeff Frase, Zach Keller, 
and Ryan Gaughen.  The second place team with a score 
of -15 was Joe Knoll (‘84), John Oyster (‘90), Dave Mazzei, 
(‘84) and Tyler Mazzei, and the third place team, with a 
score of -10, was Bill Liber (‘65), Ralph Bingham (‘61),  
Drew Pelger, and Ernie Schott (‘64). 

Golfer Wins Hole in One



Corporate Sponsor 
K. Palmer & Associates Insurance Agency.

Gold Sponsors
Custom Poly Bag Inc.
Robertson Heating Supply Company
Royer Farms Inc.
Atrium OB-GYN Inc.
Compass Systems & Sales Inc.
Custom Poly Bag Inc.
Quickdraft Inc.
Karen Garra (‘59)
 Bill Liber (‘65). 

Hole Sponsors include: 
Alliance Ventures
Biery Cheese Co.
Blasiman Fire Equipment
Buckeye Packaging
Cassaday-Turkle-Christian Funeral Home
Daniels Heating & Cooling
Davidson Water Well Drilling
Ermlich/Goris Meadows Insurance Agency
Evan & Sue Morris Family
Fisher Electric & Power – Jeff Fisher (‘93) 
Haidet Tax LLC
Hartville Hardware
Jan (‘59) & Kathie (Zellers) Lukens (’61)
Jim Fisher (’86) & MHS BOE
Keller Construction
Kevin Krabill (’86)
Marlboro Manufacturing
Marlboro Supply
the MAA Board
Miller’s Flowerland
On The Spot Cleaners & Restoration
Powers Oil & Gas Co
Quality Oil & Gas Corp.
Rockledge Animal Clinic
Salem Rubber Company
Sheaffer Family
Dennis & Vondea Sheaffer (’76)
State Farm – Bob Sims
Strouble Water Hauling
Taggart’s Ice Cream

Tom & Mary (Albright) Swartz class of (’66)
Trap’s Sporting Center
Van Nostran Young & Associates Insurance Agency
Wally Armour Chrysler – Dodge – Jeep
West Main Veterinary Clinic
White Physical Therapy Services

Door Prize Donors
Alliance YMCA
Allstate Insurance
Blasiman Fire Equipment
Bob Evans
Marlington class of 1976
Marlington class of 1977
Marlington Class of 2011
Concord Therapy Group
Cope Farm Equipment
Grove Appliance
Huntington National Bank
Kennedy BBQ
Lakeview Golf Course
Lavery Automotive
Manhattan Cleaners
Marlboro Towing
MAA
Mary Lamb Biller (‘77)
Mel’s Barber Shop
Mount Union Mill Inc.
Over the Top Snacks
Pleasant View Golf Course,
Taggart’s Ice Cream
Tannenhauf Golf Course
Texas Road House,
Wet Paws Dog Spa. 

MAA’s Golf Committee
Sam Bacon (’54)
Emily Wallace Deack (’08)
Karen Zellers Garra (’59)
Laurie Santschi Gemberling (’77)
Kevin Krabill (’86)
Bill Liber (’65)
Martha Dickerhoof Palmer (’77)
Jerry Peterson (’68) 
Kent Walter (’71)

MAA Golf Sponsors



The Marlington Alumni Association 
(MAA) is privileged to partner with 
alumna Mary (Carr) Petrich (’52)
to establish the Thomas Hazen 
Memorial Scholarship. With a 
desire to honor his years of selfless 
service and dedication to his 
community, Petrich said Hazen 
was both her high school teacher 
and Sunday School teacher and  

                                          left a lasting impression. Quick 
to praise, slow to criticize and committed to unwavering 
principles of integrity, honesty and fairness, this annual 
scholarship award will go to a strong “B” student who 
exemplifies Hazen’s character.  

One of Marlington Local School’s most appreciated, 
respected, and admired administrators, Hazen was a lifelong 
resident of Lexington Township. He attended the township’s 
two-room Bolton School, graduated from Alliance High 
School and Mount Union College and received a Masters 
of Education from Kent State University.  Hazen taught 
social science, psychology, commercial law and geography at 
Marlboro High School. In 1957 he was asked to serve as the first 
principal of the newly consolidated Marlington School District, 
a blending of Marlboro, Lexington and Washington Township 
schools, then transitioned as principal as they moved to the 
new building. 

Later serving as the vocational guidance counselor, Hazen 
retired in 1984 having dedicated his career to helping 
Marlington students. He took interest in other’s lives, keeping 
informed of alumni accomplishments, and has often been 
described as a true, honorable and wise gentleman. He died 
in May of 2012 at the age of 95.  

To honor their parents’ 
memory and encourage 
further education, 
Frank D. Carozzi (’83) 
and his sister Natalie 
(Carozzi) Mamlin (‘84) 
and their spouses are 
pleased to partner with 
the Marlington Alumni 

Newest Scholarships Honor Former Educators
Families and friends honor three former educators by establishing scholarships to benefit Marlington High School seniors.

Anna and Frank Carozzi

Thomas Hazen

Association to establish The Frank J. and Anna Carozzi 
Memorial Scholarship.  Frank and Anna Carozzi were both 
children of Italian immigrants.  They were lifetime learners, 
avid readers and learned from their parents that anything was 
possible with hard work and a little luck. 

Frank Carozzi graduated from Canton McKinley High School 
and The Ohio State University. He served with the U.S. Army 
in Germany, was a restaurant owner for over 30 years and a 
schoolteacher for 25 years in the North Canton School District. 
Frank was an avid golfer and enjoyed building projects for friends 
and family. 

Anna graduated from Canton McKinley High School and 
later served in the United States Marine Corp at bases in 
San Francisco and Hawaii. She married Frank a year after 
her discharge.  Anna felt her most important role and biggest 
accomplishment was that of mother to her two children.  She is 
remembered for her boundless energy, optimism, honesty and 
complete love of life and as the owner of a successful aerobics 
dance company.  

This scholarship will be awarded to a student pursuing a 
career in education, accounting or finance, with a preference 
for students attending an Ohio University.

With a generous gift from the 
Snode family, the Marlington 
Alumni Association is pleased to 
establish the Melvin J. Snode 
Memorial Scholarship.  A lifelong 
resident of the area, Snode 
attended one-room schools at 
Union Grove and Science Hill 
School and later Alliance High 
School. In the days of no buses    

                                            and farm chores to be completed 
before school,young Melvin never missed a day of school!  He 
graduated from Mount Union College (now The University of 
Mount Union) in 1940 majoring in Social Studies and minoring 
in both German and Mathematics. Melvin appreciated the 
school’s excellence and devotion to educating and enriching 
students’ lives and in the years following, three of his children 
and one grandchild (all Marlington graduates) also earned 
degrees from Mount Union. 

Melvin Snode



Family Renames Scholarship 

With the recent passing of their mother, the Bohaychyk 
family has renamed the scholarship they established in 
2003 in memory of their father to the Richard W. and An-
nabelle M. Bohaychyk Memorial Scholarship.

Annabelle passed away after a brief illness on, Sunday, 
April 5, 2015.  She was as a Marlington Alumni Association 
Board member for 17 years, beginning in 1998. Annabelle 
was recognized in 2001 as an Outstanding Alumna. She 
was a past president and for decades played an active part 
in planning the Marlboro High School reunions. 

Richard never graduated from high school, but he was an 
accomplished machinist, electrician, and environmental en-
gineer. He took many classes and achieved both academic 
excellence and professional recognition. While working 
at the Teledyne Monarch Rubber Co. in Hartville, Ohio he 
worked his way from stock boy to environmental engineer.

Recipients of this award will share a love for learning and 
possess a motivation to overcome obstacles and a desire 
to give back to the community. Applicants for the scholar-
ship may pursue a certificate program in any mechanical or 
technical field (small engine repair, diesel mechanics, ma-
chinist trade, etc) an Associates (one or two-year) Degree 
or a certificate program of any kind. 

Annabelle M. and Richard W. Bohaychyk

He received a Master’s degree in counseling from Kent 
State University in 1951 after his return from the war. Melvin, 
known affectionately by most as “Bummie,” was a veteran of 
the United States Army, serving during World War II under 
General Patton. He was a member of the 243rd Field Artillery 
Battalion earning the rank of Sergeant. While serving in the 
European theatre he participated in the liberation of Dachau 
Concentration Camp.  

In 1959 Melvin and his siblings, Kenneth and Alda turned the 
family farm into Tannenhauf Golf Club on McCallum  
Avenue  where he could often be found driving his red tractor 
or searching the lakes for stray golf balls. His first teaching job 
was at Fairmount Children’s Home, where he also served as 
marble coach. He also taught at Middlebranch and Glenwood 
High Schools and finished his career with 22 years at 
Marlington High School as a teacher and guidance counselor. 
All of his children and step-children are also Marlington 
graduates. 

When reflecting on his years as a guidance counselor Snode 
said it was the students who had returned years later who 
reassured him he had made the right career choice.  “It’s all 
the times they’ve come back to say, ‘thank you’ that makes it 
most rewarding...that’s what I’m going to miss the most.” 

His children Connie (Snode) Flynn (’66), Pam (Snode) Boone 
(’69), Trudy (Snode) Porter (’70), Rick Snode (’75); step-
children, Lorie (Chapman) Merryman (’67), Mark Chapman (’70) 
and Debbie Chapman (’73); 16 grandchildren; and 20  
great-grandchildren are pleased to honor his memory and support a 
Marlington senior attending the University of Mount Union. 



Duke Gifts of $1,000 or greater
Dawson Cunningham (’64)
Robert (’59) & Mary (Berger) (’59) 
Frase
Bill (’65) & Melinda Liber 
William (’54) & Shirley Patton
Scott (’80) & Cheryl Robertson
Dr. Tom (’68) & Karen (Werstler) (’69) 
Robinson 
Dennis (’76) & Vondea (Bohaychyk) 
(’76) Sheaffer    

Duchess Gifts of $500-$999
James (’54) & Kunigunde Gressinger
John Oyster (’90)
Robert Patton (’54)
Gregg Shinn D.V.M. (’66)
DeAnn Zufall (’84)

Knight Gifts of $100-$499
Charles (’66) & Beverly (Burden) (’67) 
Anderson
Anonymous
Sam (’54) & Barb (Bretz) (’54) Bacon
Jeff Battershell (’90)
Dale Baugh (’68)
Tari (Goegan) Bourgeois (’82)
Susan (Stephenson) Compton (’71)
Dr. Doug Cunningham (’66)
Ronald (’51) & Mary Davis 
Janice (Stephenson) Eckelberry (’69)
Mike (’76) & Theresa (Breiding) (’76) 
Estock
Nick (’96) & Andrea Evanich
Doug Flory (’73)
Al (’81) & Debbie (Krichbaum) (’87) 
Fox
Geoff Frank (’83)
Neal (’54) & Betty Franks
Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70) (Re-
tired Teacher)
Julie Greiner (’01)
Wally (’63) & Andrea (Miller) (’63) 
Gumm
Robert F. Haines (’45)
Tom Hall (’57)
Cindy (Phillips) Hazelton (’71)
Mildred R. (Sweitzer) Johnson (’38)
John Kennedy (’69)

2014 Marlington Alumni Association Patrons
Gratefully acknowledging those alumni, friends and families who are committed to funding scholarships,  

academic assistance and student programs.  Gifts were made from January 1, 2014 through December 31, 2014. 

Bernard J. Knepp, Jr. (’67)
Kevin Krabill (’86)
Tim Lanzer (’65)
Marilyn (Stauffer) Lauby (’62)
Jack & Ann (Ward) (’54) Lewis
Jan (’59) & Kathie (Zellers) (’61) 
Lukens
Cheryl Mack (’63)
Steve Matthew (’79) 
John (’91) & Brooke (Leasure) (’92) 
McCarty
Carol (Stermer) McGirr (’59)
Jeff (’75) & Lorie (Hoover) (’75) 
Miller
Ruth Miriam (Gilcrest) Moore (’43) 
Bob (’61) & Mary Lou (Biery) (’61) 
Muckley
Gretchen (Miller) Norman (’60)
Sandra (Bahler) Orth (’76)
Alan Oyster (’66)
Martha (Dickerhoof) Palmer (’77)
Sharon (Moser) Pfister (’86)
Richard Pinkerton (’68)
Don (’52) & Janet (Hamlin) (’53) 
Prather
Elaine (Fitzpatrick) Pressler (’78)
Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72) 
Prueter
Mary E. (Moore) Psolla (’52)
Ted Purviance (’64)
Dr. Larry (’78) & Sue Ann 
(Sweitzer) (’79) Ray
Janice (Rininger) Raber (’71)
Doug (’79) & Susan (Johnson) (’87) 
Schlabach
Robert (’61) & Lorraine Sheatsley 
C. Michael Sheppa (’67)
Ray Sluss (’44)
Monica (Egert) Smith (’93)
Daniel Snyder (’61)
Gary (’59) & Sue Stauffer
Jennifer (Wilson) Surmay (’98)
Jeff Toussant (’67)
Reggie (’71) & Linda (Sims) (’71) 
Valentine
Karen (Schaffer) Vrabac (’89)
F. Carl Walter (’69)
Kent (’71) & Mary Walter

Wanda (Middleton) Weast (’54)
Judy (Mountz) Willey (’61)
Felicity Winkler (’93)

Lady Gifts of $50-$99
Dana Bauer (’83)
John (’68) & Sue (Myers) (’68) 
Burkey
Denise (Bedford) Carrie (’70)
Kim (Markham) Cully (’73)
Richard (’76) & Tammy (Reber) 
(’77) Frank
Jim Franks (’64)
Tim (’90) & Bonnie Freshly
Richard & Jane (Slusser) (’61) Hef-
felfinger
Richard Hickerson (’62)
Twila (Zumkehr) Hoover (’56)
Gordon Knisely (’45)
Don & Jean (Pownell) (’57) Knoch 
Fred McClure (’78)
John McGirr (’60)
Joelle McIlroy (Retired Teacher)
Sally (Myers) Petrucci (’65)
Susan (Curtis) Scaia (’69)
Linda Schillig (Retired Teacher)
Vicki (Russell) Smith (’62)
Dale G. Stermer (’56)
James Stevens (’42)
Janet S. Whitacre & Family
Lori (Ziccardi) Wick (’78)
James & Karen (Moore) (’76) 
Yavelak

Earl Gifts of $25-$49 
Mary (Lamb) Biller (’77)
George Cunningham (’66)
Mike (’77) & Kathy Butcher 
Joe & Carole Eaton
John Flickinger (’63)
Wade (’41) & Audrey Fox
Phil & Lynn (Ermlich) (’78) Francis
Charles C. Gamble, Jr.
Joanne (Furcolow) Glantz (’73)
Don Haines (’61)
Dwight Kress (’71)
Wayne (’61) & Betty (Dehart) (’61) 
Lepley



Kate (Dillon) Oskin (’99)
June (Molesky) Porter (’73)
Jim (’61) & Pat Schumaker
Pauline Spinelli
Carolyn (Hazen) Wallen (’68)
Ronnie L. Williamson (’78)
William Wyss (’78)
Jennifer Zoky (’94)

Herald Gifts of less than $25
Larry (’63) & Alice (Miller) (’64) Allen
Anonymous
Sue Baird (’76)
Gerald (’56) & Mary Louise (Anstine) 
(’58) Bixler
Mike Butcher (’77)
Steve (’78) & Colleen (Holland) (’77) 
Erisey
 Larry Miller (’63)
Bonnie (Petre) Mills (’67)
Pam (Reiboldt) Valeriano (’82)
Larry (’68) & Barbara Wilson

2014 Memorial and Tribute Gifts

In memory of Thomas Hazen
Neal (’54) & Betty Franks
Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70) (Re-
tired Teacher)
Carolyn (Hazen) Wallen (’68)

In memory of Cletus Frank & Carol 
(Vaughn) Weddell
Harold (’39) & Mary (Umberger) (’39) 
Devies

In memory of Rose (Moulin) Kuc-
eyeski (’67)
Robert & Deneen (Schillig) (’67) 
Wachsman 

In memory of Chuck Jasukewcz 
(’79)
Belinda (Holderfield) Jasukewcz

In memory of Gerald Moore (MHS 
Asst. Principal)
Ruth Miriam (Gilcrest) Moore (’43) 

In memory of Elizabeth Schmitt (‘77)
Mary (Lamb) Biller (’77)

In memory of Ray Fitzpatrick
Elaine (Fitzpatrick) Pressler (’78)

In memory of Donald Hall (’58) 
Tom Hall (’57)

In memory of Jim Bahler
Sandra (Bahler) Orth (’76)

In memory of Richard Weast (’52)
Wanda (Middleton) Weast (’54)
Don & Annabelle (Bloss Bohaychyk) 
(’54) Fearon 

In memory of Louise Bingham
Mary E. (Moore) Psolla (’52)

In memory of Melville C. Smith
Charlotte J. (Dlugolecki) Smith (’40)

In memory of Carl Lea
Doug (’79) & Susan (Johnson) (’87) 
Schlabach
William Wyss (’78)

In memory of Shirley Stanford
Don & Annabelle (Bloss Bohaychyk) 
(’54) Fearon 

In memory of Jane (Pownell) Erwin 
(’58) 
Don & Jean (Pownell) (’57) Knoch

In memory of Mike Clay & Departed 
1982 Classmates
Laurie Arntz-Tournoux (’82)

In memory of Norma (Knisely) Jarvis
Gordon Knisely (’45)

In memory of 1st Lt. Ashley White-
Stumpf (’05) 
Janice (Rininger) Raber (’71)

In memory of Judy (France) Chap-
man (’72) 
Bill (’70) & Nancy (Phillips) (’72)  
Prueter

In memory of Bernice (Shaffer 
Rohrer) Sloan (’30)
Brian & Rhoda Ashbaugh
Sandy Berry
Gerald (’56) & Mary Louise (Anstine) 
(’58) Bixler
Jane Campbell
Dr. Norma Conner
Joe & Carole Eaton
Don & Annabelle (Bloss Bohaychyk) 
(’54) Fearon
Chris & Tip Hafer
Jeff, Beth & Carin Herberghs
Twila (Zumkehr) Hoover (’56)
Larry & Barbara Jacobs 
Joyce Lamb (’83) & John Morris
William (’54) & Shirley Patton
Don (’52) & Janet (Hamlin) (’53) 
Prather
W.A. Schmucker Co.
Becky, Tom, Scott, & Rob Sloan
Mary E. (Moore) Psolla (’52) 
Bob & Cheryl Stires

In memory of Virginia (Gilcrest) 
Gamble (’45)
Charles C. Gamble, Jr.

In memory of Laverne & Virginia Miller
Gretchen (Miller) Norman (’60)

In memory of Dave Mizner & Shirley 
Mason
Don & Annabelle (Bloss Bohaychyk) 
(’54) Fearon 

In memory of Matthew James
Bussie (’94)  & Richard Dale Kirsch 
(’88) Pauline Spinelli

In memory of Deceased 1954 Class-
mates
William (’54) & Shirley Patton

In memory of John Peterson
John & Marlene Admonius 



In memory of Dwight & Doris Shinn
Gregg Shinn D.V.M. (’66)

In memory of Kimi Korleski (’96)
Rose Nero (’08)

In memory of Mary (Prather) Bauer
Dana Bauer (’83)

In memory of Bruce Stanford
Don & Annabelle (Bloss Bohaychyk) 
(’54) Fearon 

In memory of Robert Stevens
James Stevens (’42)

In memory of Jesse Mitchell (’12) 
Jeff Toussant (’67)

In memory of Ruth (Krichbaum) 
Slickert & David Krichbaum
Alice (Krichbaum) Fitzpatrick (’51) 
(Retired Teacher)

In memory of Keith Eckelberry (’72)
Susan (Stephenson) Compton (’71)
Janice (Stephenson) Eckelberry (’69)

In memory of Ike Farrah 
Charles (’66) & Beverly (Burden) (’67) 
Anderson

In memory of John Wasem
John (’71) & Leslie (Lanzer) (’71) 
Wasem
Donna Wasem 

In memory of Jeannetta (Gerardat) 
Stauffer (’32) 
Marilyn (Stauffer) Lauby (’62)
Gary (’59) & Sue Stauffer

In memory of Evelyn Battershell
Pam (Reiboldt) Valeriano (’82)

In memory of Richard McGirr (’59)
John McGirr (’60)

In memory of Merrill Purviance
Ted Purviance (’64)

 
 

In memory of John R. Liber & Frank 
S. Huff
Bill (’65) & Melinda Liber 

In memory of Jim Schumaker (’61)
Don Haines (’61)
Richard & Jane (Slusser) (’61) Hef-
felfinger
Wayne (’61) & Betty (Dehart) (’61) 
Lepley
Bob (’61) & Mary Lou (Biery) (’61) 
Muckley
Daniel Snyder (’61)
Connie (Schumaker) Wilkinson (’68)

In memory of Dana Winkler (’94)
Felicity Winkler (’93)

In memory of Dale R. Whitacre (’44)
Janet S. Whitacre & Family

In honor of Class of 1980
Anonymous

In honor of The Class of 1977
Linda Armstrong
Steve (’78) & Colleen (Holland) (’77) 
Erisey
Martha (Dickerhoof) Palmer (’77)

In honor of The Class of 1974
Joelle McIlroy (Former Teacher)

In honor of Ed Hall, Sr., Ed Hall, Jr., 
Steve Hall
Guy Hall and Jason Hall
Edgar & Sandra Hall

In honor of Maxine Haupt, Terren 
Frenz 
& Sue Bugansky 
Felicity Winkler (’93)

In honor of Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Markham
Kim (Markham) Cully (’73)

In honor of Tyler Reay (’08)
James Stevens (’42)

In honor of The Class of 1954
Sam (’54) & Barb (Bretz) (’54) Bacon
William (’54) & Shirley Patton

In honor of 1980, 2004 & 2005 Grads
Anonymous

In honor of Nancy (Rohrer) Breit (’52)
Mary E. (Moore) Psolla (’52)

In honor of The Class of 1961 
Robert (’61) & Lorraine Sheatsley 

In honor of Marsha (Rinehart) Graham 
(Retired Teacher/Counselor)
Tari (Goegan) Bourgeois (’82)

2014 Scholarship Fund Donations

The Elizabeth Albright Education 
Scholarship
Don (’64) & JoAnn (Robart) (’64) 
Albright
Charles (’66) & Beverly (Burden) (’67) 
Anderson
Karen Burgi
Paula (Detchon) Haigler (’77)
Brian Fisher (Albright Electric)
Todd Fisher (’89)
Joelle McIlroy (Former Teacher)
Tim (’90) & Beth (Draper) (’90)  
Muckley
Mary E. (Moore) Psolla (’52) 
Nancy (Betz) Scheerer (’65)
Brandon & Amber Shaffer
Larry & Nancy (Albright) Shinn
Tom (’66) & Mary (Albright) (’66) 
Swartz

The Louise Bingham Memorial  
Scholarship
Walt Davis (’61)
Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (’70)  
(Retired Teacher)
Ron Leonard (’73)
Beth (Baugh) Morris (’71)
Kitty (Kingsbury) Mullen (’67)
Mary E. (Moore) Psolla (’52)

The Richard W. Bohaychyk Memo-
rial Scholarship
Bob (’51) & Sharon (Greek) (’53) Bloss
Don & Annabelle (Bloss Bohaychyk) 
(’54) Fearon 
Matt (’04) & Jennifer (Sheaffer) (’07) 
Green
Robert Patton (’54)



Carl (’50) & Jeanette Richards
Dennis (’76) & Vondea (Bohaychyk) 
(’76) Sheaffer 

The Gerald Burke Memorial  
Scholarship
Laurie Arntz-Tournoux (’82)
Christine (Bench) Clevenger (’71)
Clyde (’68) & Sherry Lepley
John (’71) & Leslie (Lanzer) (’71) 
Wasem
Donna Wasem 

The Ford C. Davis Scholarship
Nadine (Davis) Donachy (’49)
Ronald Davis (’51)
Richard Mallernee (Former Teacher)

The Gordon Eaton Scholarship
Marjorie Berrigan 

The Fred W. Elsass, Gen. John 
Churchill Academic Warrior Award
Fred L. (’59) & Jill Elsass
Dr. Tom & Cathy Krupko

The Barbara Yoder Hall Scholarship
Dan & Tonie (Fausnight) (’75) Carr
Edgar & Sandra Hall
Jason (’89) & Heather (McElroy) (’89) 
Hall
Taylor & Haylee Hermann
Paul & Stephanie Kostyak
Tom & Gwen (Burdick) (’69) Liverett
Bruce & Donna McElroy

The Thomas Hazen Memorial  
Scholarship
Mary (Carr) Petrich (’52)

The Howard & Trudy Kitzmiller Stu-
dent Athlete Scholarship
Dale Baugh (’68)
Belinda (Holderfield) Jasukewcz
Chuck (’68) & Judy Bevington 
Stephen Miller (’78)
Susan (Curtis) Scaia (’69)
Gary Sutton (’72)
Jeff Toussant (’67)

The Kimi Korleski Memorial Scholar-
ship
William Koch (Retired Teacher)
Rose Nero (’08)
Cynthia (DeGroff) Yama (’64)

The James Krabill Scholarship
Bill & Barbara Buck 
Mary E. (Moore) Psolla (’52)
Gary (’59) & Sue Stauffer

The Lexington Twp. Fire Fighters’ 
Scholarship in Memory of Berkley 
Barker
Karen (Zellers) Garra (‘59)
Larry (’76) & Linda (Bedford) (’77) 
Green
Gary & Diane Hunt
Lexington Twp. Volunteer Firefighters
Paul McCulley (’99)

The McIntosh Family Scholarship
Wade (’41) & Audrey Fox

The Pete Moulin Scholarship
Brad Gamble (’76)

The Franklin (Bud) Muniz Baseball 
Scholarship
Daren (’89) & Michelle Balderson
William Koch (Retired Teacher)
Joyce Lamb (’83) & John Morris
Nancy Schwan (Retired Teacher)

The Ramser Scholarship
Bill & Barbara Buck 
Cara (Koveleski) Ganser (’83)
Kevin Krabill (’86)
Clyde (’68) & Sherry Lepley
Joan Lutz (Retired Teacher)
Michele (Riley) Ohmer (’87) & Family
Mary (Carr) Petrich (’52)
Nancy Schwan (Retired Teacher)

The Carol Teutsch Memorial  
Scholarship
Helen (Faulds) Showers (’36)

2015 Student Scholar Sponsors

The following donors graciously spon-
sored one or more Student Scholars
for the 2015 Annual Meeting and 
Scholarship Banquet.
Anonymous
Mary (Lamb) Biller (‘77)
Bill & Michelle (Vaughan) (‘81) Bakan
Emily (Wallace) Deack (’08)
Frederick (‘59) & Jill Elsass
Karen (Zellers) Garra (‘59)
Marsha (Rinehart) Graham (‘70)
Wally (’63) & Andrea (Miller) (’63) 
Gumm
Jason (‘89) & Heather (McElroy) (‘89) 
Hall 
Mary (Yoder) Hilmer (‘53)
William Koch
Clyde (‘68) & Sherry Lepley
Tom & Gwen (Burdick) (‘69) Liverett
Joelle McIlroy
Bob (‘61) & Mary Lou (Biery) (‘61) 
Muckley
Kelly (‘76) & Martha (Dickerhoof) (‘77) 
Palmer
Susan (Rastetter) Rafferty (‘65)
Ken (‘48) & Nancy Ringer
Tom (‘68) & Karen (Werstler) (‘69) 
Robinson 
Bob & Jill (Eaton) (’84) Simms
Tom (‘66) & Mary (Albright) (‘66) 
Swartz
Kay (‘55) & Donna (Rohrer) (‘55) 
Vaughan
Ernest (’50) & Berdine (Shoemaker) 
(’52) Walker 



According to research completed by 1959 Marlboro High 
School alum Frederick Elsass, retired SMSgt, USAF, of the 
831 high schools located in Ohio, only two have mascots 
known as “Dukes.”   Wellington, Ohio, located in Loraine 
County, was settled in 1818 by several Massachusetts and 
New York natives. 

After winning a tree chopping contest, Charles Sweet, one 
of the founders was given the right to name the township 
and named the region Charlemont. It was later changed 
to Wellington by the townspeople in honor of another of 
the founders, William Welling and “Iron Duke,” the Duke of 
Wellington. Wellington High School teams are known as 
the Dukes. 

While Elsass has not been able to fully substantiate why 
the title of “Dukes” was chosen as the Marlington school 
nickname, based on research he has a strong theory.  An 

So Why ARE We Called the Dukes?  
1827 plat of Marlboro Town-
ship shows it was originally 
named “Marlborough” after the town in Wiltshire England. 
Residents later changed the spelling to the current Marl-
boro.  

The first mention of a Marlboro Duke was made in a 1939 
Marlboro High School yearbook where the baseball team 
was given this moniker. Elsass believes an administrator or 
teacher at Marlboro at that time was familiar with  
English history and suggested the nickname honoring  
General John Churchill, the 1st Duke of Marlborough. 

Elsass believes the “right thing to do” is to help Marlington 
students know why our school uses the “Duke” nickname.  
His goal is to help students better understand our history as 
“Dukes,” and our connection to General Churchill. He asks 
anyone with more information to contact him at LSA4642@
sbcglobal.net or 330-494-3478

Sometimes, it’s good 
to have an unusual 
name. Had our 
community leaders 
not constructed the 
name Marlington 
from Marlboro, Lex-
ington and Washing-
ton townships, we might have been named, like so many 
others, after President Washington, Lincoln or Roosevelt. 
Instead, our unique name, coupled with advanced technol-
ogy has repeatedly allowed the Marlington Alumni Associa-
tion to do some basic detective work- with great success.

 In the early 1980’s Anna Hargis of Shelby, OH (approxi-
mately 100 miles west of Alliance, OH) would often travel 
around the state with her metal detector in search of trea-
sures. Most finds were sold or spent, but Anna kept a class 
ring she’d found, hoping someday to find its owner. When 
Anna died, her daughter Kathy Tallman made unsuccessful 
attempts to track down the owner.  Even later, after Kathy’s 
death, her daughter inherited the ring- and the mystery. An-
gie Seaman knew she had to make a final attempt to carry 
out her grandmother’s wishes.  

Forty Years Later- MHS Ring Returned!
An internet search allowed Angie to reach the Marlington 
Alumni Association. The 1973 man’s class ring was in-
scribed with the initials DF. Like Cinderella’s slipper, the 
ring could only belong to one person.  
Doug Flory (’73), left the Alliance area in 1974 to join the 
United States Army. After a successful military career which 
took him to several states and locations, he settled in 
Virginia. Now President of his company, Ventilation Purifi-
cation, he had long forgotten the ring he lost in a snowball 
fight in Alliance in 1973- only months after his parents had 
purchased the ring. 

“My father was frustrated I’d lost the ring so soon,” said 
Flory. “We looked for it for a long time, but had no luck.”  

The ring, apparently buried in the mud beneath the snow, 
wasn’t found for nearly ten years. Flory was grateful for 
Angie’s efforts and delighted to finally have his ring.  Now 
living in Virginia, we bet he won’t be making snowballs very 
often, and are so pleased our unusual name allowed Doug 
and his missing ring to be reunited!

MM



A consummate professional and caring friend, Vondea 
Sheaffer’s gift of time, expertise and resources has made a 
tremendous difference in the Marlington community. 

Her passion for people and commitment to enhancing phil-
anthropic support has furthered the mission of the Alumni 
Association to provide scholarships to deserving Marlington 
graduates.  

A member since 2000 and president for the past six years, 
Vondea has successfully engaged countless board mem-
bers and volunteers to find new ways to grow the Marling-
ton Alumni Association’s endowment and has inspired new 
levels of giving among donors, thus greatly increasing the 
number of scholarships available to students.

“Being president of the Marlington Alumni Association is 
very personal to me,” states Vondea.  “It gives me the op-
portunity to get to know the wonderful and caring families 
in the community better.  It is my privilege to be involved 
with the donor families and to help them fulfill their desire to 
recognize a loved one or someone special in their lives by 
establishing a scholarship or through a charitable gift.”

Vondea’s passion for the community has been passed 
down through generations; both her grandmother and 
mother were Marlington graduates.  She met her husband 
of 36 years, Dennis (’76), in high school.  It was arranged 
by a friend that he would serve as her escort for the senior 
prom, where she had been nominated for the court.   

They are the proud parents of three daughters.  Joyeanna 
(’07) is an intervention specialist for the  Cuyahoga Falls 
City School District.  Jennifer (’07) is a real estate appraiser 
in Rocky River. Jannelle (09) is a hospitality professional at 
a restaurant in Akron. 

Vondea’s exceptional skill for fundraising is also evident in 

MAA 2015 Outstanding Alumni
her work as the Manager of Development and Endowment 
for InventNow, also known as the National Inventors Hall of 
Fame.  For the past four years she helped the organization 
develop and implementing strategies for annual and major 
gifts, special projects and grant-funded programs.  She 
held similar positions at Akron Children’s Hospital and at 
the Northeast Ohio Medical University. 

When she does get time to relax, Vondea enjoys knitting, 
sewing, reading and biking with her family.  Dennis and 
Vondea have been active members of the Chapel in  
Marlboro for 25 years.

For her dedication to the District and service to her com-
munity, the Marlington Alumni Association is pleased to 
recognize Vondea Bohaychyk Sheaffer (‘76)  as the 2015 
Outstanding Alumni. 



We want more of your valuable resources to go toward scholarships and less toward paper and postage. The  Marlington 
Alumni Association is “going green” and will not be mailing out an end of the year request for your gift, so we hope you 
consider “giving green” in the form of a financial donation.

We hear time and again from students who receive scholarships through the MAA that they benefit from both the financial 
assistance and the knowledge that their community believes in them enough to support their education.  A scholarship 
can be a tribute, a testament, or a torch to inspire, memorialize, commemorate or reward. Support the Marlington Alumni 
Association by filling out the form below or utilize the envelope provided.

Save a Tree - Support a Scholarship

Please accept my donation: 

In honor/ memory of  ____________________________________________________________________ or 

in recognition of (occasion)__________________________________________________________________

Please notify __________________________________________________ or ____ no notification is necessary.

Address____________________________________City __________________ State ______ Zip__________

This donation is from  ______________________________________________________________________

Address _________________________________________________________________________________

City _____________________________ State _________ Zip__________  Phone______________________

Year of graduation _____________________ Email  _____________________________________________

(maiden name if applicable)

(maiden name if applicable)

Please designate this gift to the ___________________________________________________ Scholarship Fund.
For more information, please visit marlingtonalumniassociation.org.  

Please make checks payable to the Marlington Alumni Association.  PO Box 6001• Alliance, OH 44601


